Council Chambers
Vigo County Government Center
Terre Haute, Indiana

Roll Call:

Present: Mike Morris, Chris Switzer and Mark Clinkenbeard

Others Present: County Attorney Terry Modesitt, Auditor James Bramble, Cheryl Loudermilk, Tammy York-Allen, Bill Watson, Joni Wise, Amanda Bales, Diana Winsted-Smith, Chris Eldridge, Adam Grossman, Vicki Weger, Larry Robbins, Josie Thompson, Tim Cunningham, Kevin Gardner, Joey Lehman, Kara Wright, Jordynne Shelton, Bruce Allen, Tony Cassiseah, and several members of the public.

## Pledge of Allegiance.

Mike Morris called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

**Review of Minutes/Claims.** Auditor James Bramble presented the Board with regular meeting minutes for August 15, 2023 for approval. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the minutes for August 15, 2023. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed. Mr. Bramble then presented the Board with rezoning meeting minutes for August 15, 2023 for approval. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the rezoning minutes for August 15, 2023. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Mr. Bramble then presented the Board with expenditures for the period of August 12, 2023 through August 18, 2023 in the amount of \$1,007,328.81. Mark Clinkenbeard made a motion to approve the August 12, 2023 through August 18, 2023 claims in the amount of \$1,007,328.81. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Mr. Bramble then presented the Board with payroll for August 18, 2023 in the amount of \$1,217,513.74 for approval. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the August 18, 2023 payroll. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Comments or other business from Commissioners or other Elected Officials. Kevin Gardner, Vigo County Assessor, asked about the switch of operations of the Health Clinic to Union. He said he understood that there would be no change to the benefits that the employees got and there would be a savings to the County. He just had his annual bloodwork done, which he has had done there for many years with ProActive running the clinic. Union has billed almost \$2,000 for just the bloodwork. He received the bill. Insurance had paid a portion of it but his share was still about \$300 for something he has never had to pay for when ProActive was running the clinic. He has also never even seen a bill in the past. He asked if the Commissioners had been misled or if there is something he doesn't know about. He feels that he will not be the only one to have this happen. Commissioner Switzer said he would look into it because this is the first time he has heard of something like this.

Public Comments. There were none.

The meeting recessed at 9:05 a.m.

Mike Morro

Attest:

James Bramble, Auditor

Chris Switzer

Mark Clinkenbeard